
Richmond Yacht Club and Covid-19 Level 2 

 

Richmond Yacht Club is reopening during Covid-19 Level 2 with restrictions in place. 

● RYC office, toilets and dinghy lockers will be open for normal office hours and 

before racing.  All surfaces will be disinfected regularly, and sanitizer stations 

are available.  Please respect social distancing guidelines by staying 2 metres 

from strangers and 1 metre from people you know.  The club rooms, bar and 

kitchen will remain closed. 

● DINGHY LOCKERS:  please use the sanitizers provided after using the 

dinghy locker keypads. 

● Remember, at all times, if you are unwell, or suspect any contact with Covid, 
please stay at home. 
 

Notice to Competitors 

RYC Winter Series Racing and Flap Martinengo Memorial Race 

All competitors must make themselves aware of COVID-19 and the risks involved. 

Information is available on the NZ Government COVID-19 website 

https://covid19.govt.nz/.  Should a Covid case arise, contact tracing information will 

be shared with Auckland Public Health Authority to enable rapid contact tracing.   

The following mandatory precautions must be taken to participate in all Richmond 

Yacht Club activities. 

● GATE CODES are available by texting “GATE CODE and YOUR NAME” to 

021 276 4332.  They are not be shared to enable the marina to contact trace 

should this be necessary.  New codes will be issued for each race. 

● Contact tracing of all race crew is the responsibility of the yacht skipper. This 

is to be done via the usual Top Yacht entry system.  Contact the office if you 

need help. 

● Gatherings must be restricted to a maximum of 10 people  

● There will be no prize giving after racing until further notice.  Prize winners will 
be announced on the website and on Facebook until such times as we are 
ready to reopen the clubrooms.  Prizes can be collected from the office from 
Tuesday to Friday, between 10am and 3pm and before racing.  Everyone 
must sign the contact tracing book at reception. 

● Skippers are responsible for disinfecting surfaces on board, before and after 
use, and having regular cleaning procedures.  Crews could be encouraged to 
wear gloves when hosing down equipment and encouraged to maintain good 
hygiene practices, like regular washing and drying of hands, good 
cough/sneeze etiquette and avoiding touching your face 

● Skippers are encouraged to advise crews to provide only their own food and 
drinks with no sharing to avoid cross-contamination.  Ask people who display 
flu-like symptoms to self-isolate.  Be respectful of vulnerable people with pre-
existing conditions, like heart and respiratory conditions, who need additional 
care.   

https://covid19.govt.nz/


● Physical distancing of 2 metres should be maintained wherever possible, 
especially from people that you do not know. It is recognised that contact 
during physical activity will occur, but this should be minimised as much as 
possible.  Participants should maintain physical distancing when not 
participating in the activity. 


